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Professor Euan Wallace AM 
Carl Wood Professor and Head of Department of Obstetrics and Gynaecology, 
Monash University 

Professor Wallace is one of Australia’s leading specialists in obstetrics and 
gynaecology. He joined Monash University in 1996 as a Fellow in Maternal-Fetal 
Medicine, becoming a Senior Lecturer (1997-2000) and subsequently an Associate 
Professor (2000-2006) in the Department of Obstetrics and Gynaecology. In 2006 he 
was awarded a personal chair, named in honour of the inaugural head of department 
of obstetrics and gynaecology at Monash University – Professor Carl Wood. In 2013, 
Professor Wallace succeeded Professor David Healy as the Head of the Department, 
establishing the Carl Wood Chair as the Head of Department chair. From 2006 
Professor Wallace was Director of Women’s Program at Monash Health, Australia’s 
largest women’s health service. Under his leadership, Monash Health is now home 
to Victoria's largest maternity service. He also provided strong medical leadership to 
Victoria's first public hospital home birth program through Casey Hospital, ensuring 
public hospital patients have the same choices of pregnancy care as women 
accessing private home birth services. Professor Wallace established Australia's first 
guidelines on fetal surveillance and the Fetal Surveillance Education Program, which 
are now in every hospital providing maternity care in the country. In December 2016 
he stepped down as Program Director to take up the role of CEO, Safer Care 
Victoria, a new office for healthcare quality and safety improvement within the 
Victorian Department of Health and Human Services. 

Professor Wallace is also an Executive member of The Ritchie Centre, one of the 
world's leading research centres for perinatal and women’s health research. The 
Centre is a collaboration between Monash University, the Hudson Institute for 
Medical Research and Monash Health. Within The Ritchie Centre, Professor Wallace 
leads the maternal and perinatal research group and has authored more than 260 
peer-reviewed publications. His research is focused on preeclampsia, fetal 
development, cerebral palsy, stem cells and regenerative medicine, and patient 
safety.  

In 2013 he was made a Member of the Order of Australia (AM) for his contributions 
to medicine in the field of obstetrics and gynaecology. In October 2014 Professor 
Wallace was awarded a Minister's Health Lifetime Achievement Award at the 
Victorian Public Healthcare Awards in recognition of his outstanding contributions to 
the Victorian public health system. This award is the Minister's highest honour for an 
individual. In 2015 he was elected a Fellow of the Academy of Health and Medical 
Sciences. 
 

http://www.fsep.edu.au/
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/hospitals-and-health-services/safer-care-victoria
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/hospitals-and-health-services/safer-care-victoria
http://hudson.org.au/research-centre/the-ritchie-centre/
http://hudson.org.au/research-group/maternal-and-perinatal-medicine


 

Associate Professor Lisa Amir 
Principal Research Fellow, Judith Lumley Centre, La Trobe University 
 
Associate Professor Lisa Amir is a general practitioner and has been an International 
Board Certified Lactation Consultant since 1989. She is the author of over 90 peer-
reviewed articles on breastfeeding. She works in breastfeeding medicine at The 
Royal Women’s Hospital in Melbourne, and in private practice. She is a Principal 
Research Fellow at Judith Lumley Centre, La Trobe University and is the Editor-in-
Chief of the open access journal, International Breastfeeding Journal. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Professor Ben Mol 
Professor of Obstetrics and Gynaecology at Monash University 

Professor Ben (Willem) Mol is a Professor of Obstetrics and Gynaecology at Monash 
University. Ben is focused on the organisation of multicentric evaluative research in 
Obstetrics, Gynaecology and Fertility. The research is focused mainly upon everyday 
practices. As a Professor, Ben considers his most important task to be the 
stimulation and innovation of evaluative research in Obstetrics, Gynaecology and 
Reproductive Medicine. 

Ben studied Medicine at the University of Amsterdam. From 1993 to 1997, he 
worked in the department of Clinical Epidemiology and Biostatistics at the AMC. In 
1999 he obtained his doctorate with honours at the Faculty of Medicine of the UvA 
with his dissertation entitled Evaluating the effectiveness of diagnostic tests: tubal 
subfertility and ectopic pregnancy. Between 1997 and 2003 he was trained as a 
Gynaecologist at the University Medical Centre (Universitair Medisch Centrum) in 
Utrecht. Since 2002, he has been a Senior Researcher in the department of 
Obstetrics and Gynaecology at the AMC. From 2003 to 2007, he worked as a 
Gynaecologist-Perinatologist at the MMC in Eindhoven, and between 2007-2013 in 
the Academic Medical Centre, Amsterdam. 

Ben was instrumental in initiating the Dutch consortium for Research in Women’s 
health, in which 70 hospitals collaborate in multicenter trials. Main topics that were 
evaluated were timing and methods of induction of labour, prevention of preterm 
birth with pessary, tocolysis, indications for IVF, tubal flushing for infertility and 
treatment of menorrhagia. The trial initiative has been incorporated by the Dutch 
Society for Obstetrics and Gynaecology and is supported by the Dutch national 
funder and the Dutch health insurance companies. In 2010, Ben co-initiated the 
Global Obstetric Network (GOnet) that aims to better coordinate global efforts in 
clinical effectiveness research. 

Ben came to Adelaide in 2014 and started at Monash on February 1 2018. Ben holds 
an NHMRC practitioner fellowship, which was awarded as the highest ranked 
application in 2014.  

 

 
	 	



 

 

Associate Professor Graeme Polglase  
Research Group Head, Hudson Institute of Medical Research 
Senior Research Fellow, Department of Obstetrics, & Gynaecology, Monash 
University 

An internationally recognised physiologist, Dr Polglase is a leading authority on the 
role of pulmonary, cardiovascular, and cerebral circulation in organ inflammation and 
injury in preterm and compromised infants. A Monash University Graduate, he 
completed his PhD in 2005. Dr Polglase was recruited to join the Department of 
Women’s and Infants’ Health, the University of Western Australia, Perth, WA, which 
was running the largest perinatal ovine research program in the world. Following his 
promotion to manager in 2008, he took over primary responsibility for running all 
animal studies. In 2010, Dr Polglase joined The Ritchie Centre where he established 
the Perinatal Transition Research Group in 2011 to influence clinical practice in the 
management of preterm and compromised infant care. Translation of his findings 
continues to improve treatment outcomes as evidenced by his publications cited in 
Australian, European, and International resuscitation guidelines, and multiple 
invitations to speak at national and international clinical meetings. 

Recognised by the NHMRC with Early Career and Career Development Fellowships, 
Dr Polglase was also the inaugural recipient of the Rebecca L. Cooper Medical 
Research Fellowship, and received significant funding from the NIH. He has also 
received funding from the National Heart Foundation of Australia, Cerebral Palsy 
Alliance, and Financial Markets for Children. 

Premature birth is the single greatest cause of neonatal morbidity and mortality. Dr 
Polglase is working to improve the respiratory, cardiovascular, and neurological 
outcomes of infants born preterm. His findings continue to expand the 
understanding of how key events during fetal development, birth, and post-delivery 
influence the pulmonary, cardiovascular and cerebral systems of preterm babies. He 
hopes this work will reduce the incidence of organ inflammation and injury, in order 
to improve outcomes for some of our tiniest patients. 

 
 

 

Professor Stuart Hooper 
NHMRC Principal Research Fellow 
Centre Head, The Ritchie Centre, Hudson Institute of Medical Research 
Research Group Head, Fetal and Neonatal Health, Hudson Institute of Medical 
Research 
 
Professor Hooper completed his PhD in Reproductive Endocrinology at Monash 
University and then his postdoctoral training in fetal development at Monash 
University and the University of Western Ontario in Canada. 

Aligned with The Ritchie Centre’s Fetal and Neonatal Health group, Professor Stuart 
Hooper established the Fetal and Neonatal Laboratory to apply synchrotron 
technology to progress understanding of the physiology of fetal and neonatal lung 
development and the factors that regulate the transition to air breathing at birth. By 
understanding these changes, it will become possible to moderate the impact of 
pre-term birth and other problems such as congenital diaphragmatic hernia, on the 
health of the infant after birth; a diaphragmatic hernia allows abdominal contents to 
move into the chest cavity during fetal life, which causes the lungs to stop growing. 

Professor Hooper has published 197 research and review scientific articles. He is a 
past president of the Perinatal Society of Australia and New Zealand and is currently 
the lead Investigator on a NHMRC Program Grant ($8.5M) and a USA NIH RO1 grant 
($1.7M US). 

 



 

 

 

 
Associate Professor Carolyn Allan 
Honorary Clinical Associate, Clinical Andrology 
Senior Medical Staff, Departments of Endocrinology and Diabetes, Monash 
Health 
Adjunct Clinical Associate Professor, Department of Obstetrics and 
Gynaecology, Monash University 
 
Associate Professor Carolyn Allan graduated in medicine from Monash University 
with honours and undertook advanced training in endocrinology at Medical Centre 
and St Bartholomew’s (Barts) Hospital in London. 
 
Her PhD thesis examined the role of androgens in the ageing male with an emphasis 
on their role in body composition, particularly visceral adiposity, and markers of 
cardiovascular risk. 
 
Associate Professor Allan has been recognised with research awards from the 
Endocrine Society of Australia and the USA based Women in Endocrinology Society. 
She has written chapters, reviews and editorials in leading texts and journals on the 
topic of androgen deficiency and the role of testosterone supplementation in ageing 
men. 
 
Androgen physiology and the role of testosterone in ageing and metabolism are a 
major focus of the team’s work with several clinical interventional studies looking at 
a range of endpoints including body composition, cardiovascular risk and quality of 
life. These studies involve close collaboration with various departments at Monash 
Medical Centre. Specifically these studies have focused on ageing men stratified by 
body composition (non-obese / obese). 
 
In collaboration with pharmaceutical partners new models of androgen delivery are 
being studied. Professor Robert McLachlan, Associate Professor Allan and Dr 
Matthiesson have provided expert advice and assistance in the development of 
clinical trial protocols to test novel drug delivery systems. 
 
 
 

	

	
	
	

Dr Peter Neil 
Consultant Obstetrician and gynaecologist, Maternal Fetal Medicine Specialist 
and 
Director, Women’s Health Speciality Training Program, Monash Health 

Dr Peter Neil is an Obstetrician Gynaecologist specialising in High Risk Pregnancies. 
He finished his medical degree at the University of Melbourne in 1996, and after a 
short stint in General Practice he then went on to train as a specialist Obstetrician 
and Gynaecologist through Monash Health. 

Peter pursued his interest in managing complicated pregnancy by completing 
Fellowship years in maternal-fetal-medicine (MFM), looking after the highest risk 
pregnancies. He also has expertise in fetal ultrasound, and complicated vaginal 
births such as twins, rotational forceps and breech deliveries. 

Peter is the Director of the Women’s Health specialty training program for Monash 
Health, which is the largest Women’s Health service in Victoria. Peter has also been 
appointed as a consultant at Monash Health in the highest risk pregnancy (MFM) 
clinic and is head of unit of the multiple pregnancy/preterm birth clinic. He runs a 
fortnightly clinic to turn babies from breech to head-first presentation (ECV). 

 

 



 

 
 

Dr Ravi Kashyap 
Consultant Obstetrician and gynaecologist, Monash Health 
 
Dr. Kashyap is an Obstetrician and Gynaecologist practising in the southeastern 
suburbs of Melbourne. Graduating in medicine from Monash University in 1989, he 
commenced specialist training in Obstetrics and Gynaecology in 1995 at the Royal 
Women’s Hospital, continuing his training at the National Maternity Hospital in Holles 
St, Dublin, and at Monash Medical Centre in Clayton. Dr. Kashyap commenced 
private practice after receiving his specialist qualifications in April 2001. 
 
Dr. Kashyap was on the organising committee of the RANZCOG conference in 
Melbourne and also lectures and mentors Monash University students. Having 
managed thousands of pregnancies, ranging from normal to extremely complicated, 
Dr. Kashyap continues to maintain a commitment at Monash Medical Centre as the 
Topaz Obstetric Unit team leader. As part of his commitment to promoting vaginal 
birth he has run the ECV (External Cephalic Version) clinic at Monash for the last 10 
years. He is a consultant to the Victorian PERS (perinatal emergency referral 
service). 
 
 
 

 

 
Dr Elizabeth Carse 
Consultant Neonatologist, Monash Health 
 
Dr Elizabeth Carse is a Consultant Neonatologist at Monash Newborn and heads the 
Growth and Development Clinic, which carries out long-term neurodevelopmental 
follow-up of extremely preterm and high-risk babies. The Clinic is actively involved in 
state-wide collaborative studies of the health, education and quality of life of 
extremely preterm and other high-risk babies when they reach school age, 
continuing through to early adult life. The Clinic also participates in national and 
international studies examining the effects of new maternal medications and new 
NICU treatments on later outcomes of the most vulnerable babies. 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Ms Anita Moorehead 
Clinical Midwife Consultant (Lactation), Royal Women’s Hospital, Melbourne 
Trial Coordinator for the DAME (Diabetes and Antenatal Milk Expressing) Trial 
 
Anita has worked in the fields of midwifery, neonatal paediatrics, early parenting, 
lactation services and nursing management. She has collaborated on a number of 
breastfeeding papers, hospital and state based clinical guidelines and breastfeeding 
reports. Anita has been a BFHI assessor and educator. She is currently undertaking 
her PhD at the Judith Lumley Centre, La Trobe University. 
 
 
 
 

	 	



 

 

Dr Annie Kroushev 
Consultant Obstetrician and gynaecologist, Maternal Fetal Medicine Specialist, 
Monash Health 

Dr Kroushev graduated in medicine at the University of Melbourne in 2002. She 
completed her Diploma of Obstetrics and Gynaecology at the Mercy Hospital for 
Women through the Royal College of Obstetrics and Gynaecology. She completed 
her formal training in Obstetrics and Gynaecology at Monash Medical Centre, Box 
Hill and the Angliss Hospitals and in regional centres such as Ballarat. Dr Kroushev 
completed a further 3 years of formal training to become a Maternal Fetal Medicine 
specialist of whom there are only a few in Australia. 

Dr Kroushev is currently a senior clinician at Monash Health, one of the leading 
departments of Obstetrics and Gynaecology in Australia. She also has extensive 
training in prenatal ultrasound and fetal procedures and work as a Sonologist at 
Monash Ultrasound for Women. Dr Kroushev is also actively involved in the teaching 
and examining of medical students and trainees in Obstetrics and Gynaecology and 
has an appointment as an adjunct lecturer at Monash University. 
 
 

	

	

 

	
Dr Sushena Krishnaswamy 
Infectious Diseases Physician, Monash Health 	
	
Dr Krishnaswamy is an infectious diseases physician at Monash Health with an 
interest in infections in pregnancy, HIV and hepatitis, and the health of Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  Sushena is currently completing her PhD on 
implementation of maternal vaccinations. 
 

 


